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Prayers of the Presbytery 
Oct. 2   Grundy Center, First & Reinbeck First – Revs. Mike & Sheryl Campbell 

Oct. 9   Grundy Center, Bethany – Rev. Al Polito 

Oct. 16   Jefferson, First – Rev. Gordon Moen 

Oct. 23   Waterloo, Barclay – Larry Fuson, CRE 

Oct. 30   The Synod of Lakes and Prairies staff 

Nov. 6   Nevada, Central – Rev. Caleb Suydam 

Nov. 13  McCallsburg – Rev. Tom Poppe 
 

Prayers: - Thelma Hedges family upon her death this Monday. The Service for Thelma will be 

Saturday, at 2:00 p.m. at the First Presbyterian Church, 208 W State Street in Jefferson. 

   Condolences may be sent to the family at 1836 C Avenue, Scranton, IA 51462. 

Flooding of rivers and streams causing damage to homes, farms, businesses  

in many areas of this Presbytery and our upper Midwest area. 
 

 

Presbytery Calendar Dates: 
Sept. 29 5:00 p.m.  Presbytery Council meeting   Ackley, First 

Oct. 4-6    Synod Executive gathering 

Oct. 5-6 9a-5p   Twilight of Idols with Dr. Achtemeier Lakeshore Center 

     [See flyer included on page 5] 

Oct. 6  1:30 p.m.  PW SE Cluster Fall Gathering  Marshalltown, 1st 

Oct. 8  8:30 a.m.  PW NE Cluster Fall Gathering  Cedar Falls, 1st 

Oct. 10  5:00   Committee on Ministry   Ackley, First 

Oct. 12  10:00 a.m.  Lay Academy conference call 

Oct. 13  10:00 a.m.  Committee on Preparation for Ministry Ackley, First 

Oct. 20  12:30 p.m.  SE Pastor Cluster gathers   Grundy Center, Bethany 

Oct. 22  9:30 a.m.  Mission & Ministry Consultation  Kamrar, First 

Oct. 24  10:00 a.m.  Macedonian Ministry West   Fort Dodge, First 

Oct. 27  10:00 a.m.  Macedonian Ministry East   Waterloo, Unity 
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Thoughts from David Feltman 

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

Let’s plan for 2017.   We, in the church, often struggle for lead time in our planning.  Sue and I 

recently received an invitation to an anniversary celebration for a church we served for a short time 

40 years ago.  The celebration is the week end of October 16th.  If they would have invited us in 

January or May, maybe even July, we could have made arrangements to find replacements for our 

Sunday responsibilities and attend the special worship service.  But three weeks before??  We would 

have enjoyed participating. 

Let’s plan for the Week of Christian Unity, January 18-25, 2017.  Soon our attention will be consumed 

by the holidays.  We will not breathe until after Christmas.  Then we will notice this important week 

on the calendar to emphasize and work for unity and say – maybe next year. 

I went to our denomination’s website, under “Ecumenical Relations” and found these suggestions –  

- “If churches in your area have not observed the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity before, or 

for a long time, consider gathering together a small and representative group of Christians who 

would be willing to work together on ways to celebrate in your community. Call on your 

congregation and the two or three in your immediate area. You could also call on local ecumenical 

agencies, councils of churches, ministerial associations or ecumenical commissions. The initial group 

could be expanded as momentum increases. It can continue as a task force for consideration of other 

celebrations or ways throughout the year to further the work of Christian unity. Some additional 

suggestions are available in the section Christian Unity Throughout the Year.” 

   - “Schedule at least one major Ecumenical Celebration of the Word of God during the Week of 

Prayer. The celebration can fall on any day of the week. Ecumenical Sunday, that is the Sunday 

falling within the Week of Prayer or the first day of the Week (January 18), or the last (January 25), 

often works well. These services of prayer tend to be easier to schedule as evening prayer services. In 

some communities Christians come together to pray for unity at another time of the year. The 

materials provided may be used flexibly.” 

 - “During the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity worship daily in different churches of the 

community using the traditional prayer forms of the host congregation. If possible or permitted, 

include in each service leaders, readers and choirs from the various participating congregations. 

Follow the service with refreshments and fellowship.” 

There are many other suggestions as well.  Our Ecumenical relationships will be increasingly 

important in the future, especially in our smaller communities.  Often our local communities are 

mailto:dfeltman@presbynciowa.org


Rev. David A. Feltman   

Pastor to the Presbytery/Stated Clerk  office: 319-233-1747   

dfeltman@presbynciowa.org                                                                                                                cell: 319-231-3570   

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 

leading the way in Christian Unity; if that is not the case in your community let’s have the 

Presbyterians lead the way. 

On the flooding - if you have members who are willing to help with the cleanup and recovery, please 

send me their names.  And, add to your church calendar our Presbytery’s mission trip.  It will be the 

first week of February.  Our plans, as of now, are to go to Baton Rouge to help after the flooding 

there.  There is still some power in going, being sent, as well as helping locally. 

With love in Christ, 

 

David Feltman 
 

 

 

 

 

Start Planning Now for the  

Annual Presbytery Mission Trip:    

Our Date is set for February 4 through Feb. 11.    

[We are currently working with the PDA for Baton Rouge, Louisiana.] 

Interested?  Contact the Presbytery Office at office@presbynciowa.org  

Include your name & address, contact phone numbers, email, church. 

We will forward registration forms and costs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2017 Planning information:   
 
   Per Capita    Mission   
Presbytery  $19.67    71% 
Synod   $ 5.30       4% 
General Assembly $ 7.50     25%     
   $32.47    100% 
 

$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$$ 
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Presbyterian Disaster Assistance responds . You can help!!! 

 

Give – send your gifts marked for Louisiana Flooding through your church  

to the Presbytery office 

 

Act – watch for ways to help through the Presbytery 2017mission trip. You can  

 also help now by assembling Gift of the Heart cleanup buckets  

(for instruction go to pda.pcusa.org/page/kits).  

 

Pray – continue to pray for those hurting, healing and helping  in the  

disaster areas. 
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POAMN, ARMSS co-sponsor 

national event in October 

Unified under a theme inspired by John 13:34-35, "Christian Discipleship: 
People of the Spirit, People of Hope," the Presbyterian Older Adult Ministries 
Network and the Association of Retired Ministers, their Spouses or Survivors 
will co-sponsor a national conference for persons engaged in ministry with 
older adults from Oct. 11-14 in Richmond, Va. Conference participants 
will have a unique opportunity to engage in fellowship, networking, sharing 
resources, interactive and participatory workshops, creative worship, 
recreation, mission tours, entertainment, and an inspiring keynote address 
by the Rev. Dr. John Carroll of Union Presbyterian Seminary of New York 
City. The complete Presbyterian News Service story is at "Joint Conference." 
Other conference details, including registration information, are at " Older Adults." 
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The Presbyterian Outlook from time to time will send an email on behalf of organizations 
that may be of interest to our readers.  These paid advertisements help fund the ministry 

of the Outlook.  

 

  

Have you dreamed of learning more about the Presbyterian Reformation while 

actually standing on Scotland soil? Or how about traveling to Ireland and viewing 

the Cliffs of Moher or walking to the top of Blarney Castle?  Have you ever 

envisioned what the Sea of Galil ee looked like during the time Jesus or visiting 

Bethlehem and viewing the Shepherd's Field as well as Jerusalem and walking in 

the many places Jesus walked? Now's your chance to transform those images into 

reality by joining one of the below Presbyterian tours. You can also take a group 

from your church on a tour like one of these. Traveling with other Christians who 

share the similar beliefs also provides the opportunity to gain a deeper 

understanding of the Scriptures.  Contact us  today for more information or to 

register for one of these tours!   
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7 - Day Ireland Familiarization Tour  
 

February 26 -March 4, 2017  
 

Visit Blarney Castle, Waterford, Cliffs of Moher, 

Kilkenny, Newcastle, Galway and  much more at a 

special rate for pastors and spouses who intend to 

return to Ireland with a group from their church.  

 

Get more info!  

 

 

  

11 - Day  Israel Familiarization Tour  
 

January 23 -February 1, 2017  
 

Visit  Jerusalem, Mt. of Olives, Western Wall, Via 

Dolorosa, Galilee, Bethlehem, and much more at a 

special pastor's price for clergy and spouses who 

plan to bring a group back to Israel.  

 

Get more info!  

 

 

  

11 - Day Scotland  Reformation Tour  

 

July 26 -August 5, 2017  
 

Visit Edinburgh, Iona, Glasgow, Isle of 

Mull,  Cairngorms, St. Andrews and more!  

 

Lear n more!  
 

 

imagine Tours & Travel | 863-709-9208 | sales@ittworld.com | http://www.ittworld.com 
State of Florida Seller of Travel Reg. # ST36635 
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